Pingelly

SHIRE OPENING
HoOuRs

8.30am to 4.30pm
Weekdays (closed
Public Holidays)
Licensing Closes 4pm
NEXT COUNCIL
MEETING
18 March 2020
commencing 2pm
TiP HOURS
7.30am - 4.00pm
Friday - Monday
PooL HouRs
11.30am - 6.30pm
Closed Tuesdays
RANGER
CONTACT
24 hours / 7 days
Ph: 0459 678 154
WASTE
COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING
DATES

10th March and
24th March

our Shire News

THANKYOU TO THE PRACC INC

The Shire of Pingelly would like to congratulate the PRACC Inc on a successful first
year of operation. It is fantastic to see how well the venue has performed since
opening, which is due to the huge contribution that the Board and a wider group of
committed volunteers have made both at an individual level and as a group.

While there have been many challenges in the inaugural year, the Board has met
these with diligence, positivity and courage. This has led to an excellent foundation
being established for the future success of the PRACC operations. The commitment
of the Board members, as volunteers, is a testament to the dedication of each
person involved.

The Shire would like to formally recognise and acknowledge the contribution of all
volunteers involved, and look forward to witnessing and supporting the growth of the
PRACC into the future, for the benefit of the community.

2020 PINGELLY COLOUR TRAIL

Over the coming weeks the team at the Pingelly
Craft Centre will be crocheting 150 squares for
the community to decorate at the 2020 Pingelly
Colour Trail.

A collaboration between the Pingelly Community
Resource Centre and Shire of Pingelly, the
temporary street art project will transform one
block of Parade Street with designs created by
the community.

To RSVP contact the Pingelly Community
Resource Centre on 9887 1409, or Sam
Kempton at the Shire of Pingelly on 9887 1066.
For more information, see the 2020 Pingelly
Colour Trail flyer attached to this week’s Shire
News.

This project has been supported by the
Department of Local Government, Sport and
Cultural Industries as part of Harmony Week.
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HAVE YOUR SAY: OUTDOOR
GYM EQUIPMENT LOCATION

Suggestions from the community are invited for a
location to install outdoor gym equipment
acquired during a previous financial year.

The Shire has identified Pioneer Park as an ideal
location, due to the central accessibility for all
residents, the shade available, and to enhance
recreation opportunities at the park.

RATES
INSTALMENT

A courtesy reminder the final

There may however, be more appropriate places
for this installation and we would like to hear your
views! For further information contact :

Sam Kempton

Community Development Officer
rates instalment payment for 9887 1066
the 2019/20 financial year is

due by Monday, 9 March.

Submissions can be emailed to
admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

FEBRUARY/MARCH
VWORKS PROGRESS

Maintenance grading has been completed on
Moorumbine South Road, Gillett Road

Earthworks have started on the Bodey/Harper
Street intersection realignment and pavement
widening of a section of Yenellin Road.

Parks and Gardens have been concentrating on
cleaning out grates and pipe ends to allow rain

RESTRICTED BURNING

The Prohibited Burning Period finished at midnight
28 February 2020 and the Restricted Burning Period
is now in place from 29 February 2020 through to 29
March 2020 (inclusive). Please note:

e Permits to burn are required during this period.
e Contact a Fire Control Officer from your
respective brigade to obtain the permit required.

water to flow freely e Permit conditions are as per the Shire of Pingelly

Bush Fire Control Order.

EAST PINGELLY
BRIGADE ANNUAL
MEETING

DROUGHT COMMUNITIES PROGRAM

The Shire of Pingelly has been advised of its eligibility to apply for
Federal Government funding under this program. The eligible

activities include upgrading or building new community facilities or

spaces, holding events, and undertaking other drought relief
activities that benefit the whole community. This assessment
criteria includes: increasing employment in the short and long
term, improving levels of economic activity, and retaining
businesses and services. Potential projects are currently being
Wednesday 4 March 2020 from 5.00pm
at Chris Walton’s shearing shed.

assessed against funding criteria to maximise the chance of

success.

Contact Us: o 0427 871 191
17 Queen St Pingelly H Facebook

Ph: 9887 1066 Cr Peter Wood: 0427 968 452 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792
Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au Cr Kacey Hastings : 0410 666 056 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386

Cr Bill Mulroney:
(Shire President)
Cr David Freebairn: 0427 877 011

Cr Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456
(Deputy President)

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157




PINGELLY COMMUNITY RESOURCE CENTRE
AND THE SHIRE OF PINGELLY PRESENT THE

2020 PINGELLY
COLOUR TRAIL

Western Australians share a diverse heritage that originates from every
part of the world and builds upon our rich Indigenous culture. Take time
out this Harmony Week to join in celebrations with your friends, your
family, your workplace, and our remarkable multicultural community!
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ot WHATIS YARNBOMBING?

Yarnbombing is a temporary form of street art that employs colourful
displays of crocheted yarn. In the spirit of Harmony Week, one block
of Parade Street will be transformed to showcase Pingelly's cultural
diversity with designs created by the community!

v

Community Workshop | Pingelly Memorial Park
Saturday 14th March from 10am - 2pm

Learn how to crochet yarn and create your masterpiece under the guidance of our
experts. You will also select the site for your piece to display. A Sausage Sizzle as well
as Tea and Coffee will be available for purchase on the day. Be sure to RSVP!

Community Installation Day | Pingelly Memorial Park
Saturday 21st March from 10am - 12noon

Receive your Installation Tool Kit and display your creation at your selected site on
Parade Street. Throughout the morning enjoy Music and Entertainment in the Park.

To RSVP for the Workshop, or for more information:

Pingelly Community Resource Centre 9887 1409 / pingellycrc@wesinet.com.au
Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer 9887 1066 / cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au

This project has been supported by the Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries as part of Harmony Week
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